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It is my favorite time of year! As I write this letter to you I am listening to Christmas 

music, {I know, it’s a bit early, but there is so much great music and one month is 
not enough time to play it all}. I always look forward to advent and the holiday 
season, because we get to celebrate the birth of Christ, the light in our world. 

 
One of my all-time favorite memories from when I was a kid, was when we would 

drive around and look at Christmas lights. I will never forget after every Christmas 
Eve service with candle lighting to Silent Night, we would drive all around our town 
looking at lights. This was the pre-inflatable era so there was no incredible animated 

blow-up figures but lots and lots of lights! Every year I enjoy going out and finding 
beautiful lights with my family. The last few years we even got to see light shows 

programed to music. It was amazing! This is a tradition that I hope to pass on to my 
kids, and we have already started to drive around and look at lights before 
Thanksgiving. I also like to deck our house with festive lights and this is the first 

year that I had help from Kamari to put them up. 
 
One of my favorite Christmas narratives comes from the first chapter in the Gospel 

of John. These are the first five verses out of the Common English Bible (CEB):  
 

In the beginning was the Word and the Word was with God and the Word was God. 
The Word was with God in the beginning. Everything came into being through the 

Word, and without the Word nothing came into being. What came into being 
through the Word was life, and the life was the light for all people. The light shines 
in the darkness, and the darkness doesn’t extinguish the light. 

 
The beauty of celebrating Christmas during December in the Northern Hemisphere, 
is that creation reminds us every year of this Christmas story. As we enter into the 

winter season we experience longer nights; the longest night of the year being on 
December 21. This is also known as the winter solstice. Many days leading up to 

Christmas, it appears that the darkness will win.  
 
When we look at our lives, there might be times when we feel like the darkness is 

winning. This is why we need Christmas and why we should remember to celebrate. 
Our light has come to bring us life! We celebrate Christmas on December 25th 
because creation helps us remember that no matter how dark the night gets, the 

light will always win. After Christmas, days become longer and longer until we 
repeat the cycle again. Remember, that “the darkness doesn’t extinguish the light.” 

 
So let’s shine this light in our lives so others might see hope in the darkness!  
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Jim 
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  Cares  

        Concerns  

             Celebrations 

 
 
 

 

Prayers ~ 

. . .for Dave Todd. 

. . .for the Carmichael Family. 

. . .for Nicola Derryberry Maurer and family. 

. . .for those with cancer. 

. . .for healing from surgeries. 

. . .for family time. 

. . .for the homeless. 

. . .for safe travels over the holidays. 

. . .for those hurting over the holidays.  

 

Name Tags 
 
If you are new and don’t yet 
have a name tag or you have 
lost your name tag, contact 
Tracee at the church office via 

phone, email or a note on the attendance 
pads. She will leave a new one for you on the 
table at the parking lot entrance.   
 
#HolySpiritSighting 
 
Pastor Jim is still looking for individuals to 
share their Holy Spirit sighting. If you have 
a story that you would like to share about how 
you see God at work in your life and in the life 
of the Church, please contact Pastor Jim. We 
would like to share your story with others 
because these stories help strengthen the 
work of the church. 
 
Hanging of the Greens 
 

You are invited to help 
decorate the sanctuary for our 
advent and Christmas season. 
We will join together following 
the worship service on 

December 3rd at 11:15 AM to fellowship 
and prepare our space for advent. 

Worship Live Stream 
 
Over the last few months we 
have been preparing a new 

way for you to join us in worship.  If you 
cannot make it to Sunday worship in person, 
you can join us live online through our new 

worship stream. We have a channel on 

YouTube that you can find by searching for 

FUMCSheridanWY. You can subscribe to the 
channel and get email updates on the stream. 
You will also be able to access the worship 
stream on the website, Facebook page, and 
Twitter page. Please call the Church office if 
you have any questions about how to access 
the service or if you would like an 
informational sheet mailed to you. 
 
New Mission, Vision, and Core Values 
 
On October 28th, an envisioning team that 
consisted of, Austin Akers, Kim Hein, Casey 
Taylor, Chloe Deeds, Paul Jolovich, Don 
Winkelmann, Glenda Ritterbush, Carol 
Stewart, Carol Garber, Tena Taylor and Dave 
Hanlin, met to look at the mission, vision, and 
core values of our Church. We used scripture, 
prayer, and the feasibility study to discern 
where we feel God is leading us. Through this 
day retreat we were able to define a new 
mission, vision, and core values. These where 
presented to COFA (our governing body) for 
approval on November 14th. At that meeting 
there was a vote to adopt them as the official 
mission, vision, and core values of our 
Church. We have started conversations 
looking at these important ideas and we will 
have many more as we strive to live into our 
mission, vision, and core values.  We would 
like to share them with you and invite you to 
memorize these ideas. 
Mission: We exist to share God’s love by 
following Jesus! 
Vision: Use our hands and feet in relevant 
service; accepting and helping everyone to 
grow in faith, love, and understanding of 
Jesus the Christ. 
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Core Values: Hospitality, Learning, 
Outreach, Change, Relationships 
 

Be Sure Your Church Knows 
 

The Church Family Care committee tries to be 

aware of special concerns among church people.  

Sometimes the only way to find out is if someone 

informs the church.  If you are experiencing or are 

aware of someone experiencing hospitalization, 

illness, surgery, loss or other emergencies or 

concerns, let the church know. This can be done 

by a phone call, talking to Pastor Jim, emailing the 

office or writing a note on the attendance pads at 

Sunday worship. 

It is also great to share joys; new births, 

weddings, awards, special achievements, etc.  You 

could also inform the church via phone call, email 

or writing a note on attendance pads. Attendance 

pads are checked each week in the church office.   

 
Lunch Together  

 
This past week at Lunch 
Together we had 37 volunteer 
servers, dishwashers and 

clean-up people who served meals to 131 
people. Thank you everyone who had a part 
in helping and providing! The Lunch Together 
program does make a difference in this 
community and this Church is a part of that.  
 
Modernization Committee 
 
Our November committee meeting marked the start of 
the final capital campaign to eliminate modernization 
debt. Team leaders and some team members have 
stepped forward to help run the various aspects of our 
in-house campaign. We need help with this vital work, 
so if you are contacted by a team leader to share your 
gifts and talents to further God’s Kingdom, please say 
YES.  Anyone who has a passion for helping with this 
final campaign is welcomed to do so! 
We plan to initiate the campaign early in January 
with culmination on Commitment Sunday late in 
February or early March. Our goal and focus are to 
finally put this debt behind us and move forward into the 
next chapters in the life and ministry of our church.   

“God’s Plans, Our Hands” (current 3-year capital 
campaign period), will come to a close at the end of this 
month. It has been highly successful thanks to 
everyone’s support with both prayers and giving. As 
we embark on this final modernization phase to 
eliminate debt, we all need to thank the Lord for 
standing with us and guiding us through this seeming 
impossible task. We still need His help and guidance, 
so don’t forget to ask for his continued shepherding as 
our journey continues. 
A summary of our past capital campaigns along with 
information about our remaining debt will be printed in 
the January Gateway. 

 

Gingerbread Cookie & Candy Sale 
 

Come One! Come All!  To the 
Gingerbread Cookie House!! 
Let us do your holiday cookie 
baking & candy making.  On 
Saturday, December 9, from 
9:00 am to 2:00 pm, is our 
Annual Cookie & Candy Sale in 

the Gingerbread House (basement 
fellowship hall).  
This fundraiser helps us continue our goal of 
making God’s Love Accessible through 
Building Modernization.   
We will be doing the baking and making of 
goodies for the holiday season for ourselves, 
our friends, neighbors, co-workers, and others 
from our community. There will be over 5,000 
cookies and candies, including gluten-free 
and sugar-free varieties.  Homemade cookies 
and candies will be sold for $6.00 a pound.  
Come choose your assortment from many 

different kinds available. Bring a friend! 
Are you providing homemade cookies or 
candy to sell at the Gingerbread Cookie 
House?  If so, please bring your 3-4 doz. (or 
more) cookies or candy on a tray to the 
church basement on Friday, Dec 8th between 
9 am and 6 pm. (We will have trays available 
on the Sundays prior to the sale for you to 
use.)  Remember to put your name on your 
tray/container. 
If you need to make other arrangements, please 
call the church office (672-9779) or Zell 
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Derryberry (674-4686/751-5577). They don't have 
to be “decorated Christmas cookies,” they can be 
your favorites. 
   

Remember to invite your friends, neighbors, and 
others to buy cookies Saturday, December 9th! 

Christmas Caroling- Sunday, Dec. 17!!! 
 

The Annual Christmas 
Caroling for our treasured 
elders will be on Sunday, 
Dec. 17. Everyone is 
invited to come make a 
joyful noise belting out 

favorite timeless Christmas Carols. The bigger 
the group, the bigger the joyful noise unto 
the Lord!! 
Meet at the church around 2:30pm. The 
caravan will leave the church parking lot at 
3:00pm!  You will be back at the church 
around 5:00pm where a light supper will be 
waiting.  Supper will be a pot of Sweet Lou 
Bennetts’ chili and all the fixings. There may 
even be some cookies left over from the 
cookie sale. Please come and sing with us! 
At the November meeting the Men’s Group 
approved the donation of $200 to the Native 
American Ministries and $200 to the Sheridan 
Media Christmas wish program. We will 
continue to stay vigilant for other great 
causes to donate to through the Holiday 
Season. 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from 
the Men’s Group!!!! 
 
 
A Blue Christmas Service (Longest Night) 
 

When we consider all of the 
holiday traditions and 
events that we participate in 
every year that usually bring 
joy, we need to also 
remember that Christmas 

can be a painful time of year. Maybe you 
have faced the loss of a loved one, 
employment, relationships, health, or feeling 
alone. Whatever it might be, we will be 

holding a quiet, meditative worship 
service on December 21st at 7:00 PM. On 
the longest night of the year, we will find ways 
to look to the Light of Christmas to heal our 
wounds. 
 
 

Christmas Eve Services 
 

On Sunday, December 24th there 
will be two Christmas Eve worship 
services at 5:00PM and 7:00PM.  
Both of these services will include 
special music, Christmas Carols, 

scripture lessons, and candle lighting. The 7:00PM 
service will also include Holy Communion. Please 
invite your friends to come and participate with 
us as we celebrate the coming of the Light! 
 

Per Member Asking 
 
Every year, during the 
month of December, we are 
asked to participate in a 
special Yellowstone 
Conference offering. This 
offering is called a per 
member asking. The 
conference asks that each 

individual give $7 to help support the Rocky 
Mountain College chaplaincy, campus 
ministry, Blackfeet United Methodist Parish, 
and the congregational development fund.  If 
you would like to support these ministries 
please write “Per Member Asking” on the 
memo line of your check or on an 
envelope.  To find out more about these 
ministries you can visit the conference 
website at yacumc.org. 
 
 
 
 

 

http://yacumc.org/

